LONG BIEN DISTRICT PEOPLE'S COMMITTEE PHUC DONG LOWER SECONDARY SCHOOL

Code 801	(Chinh	thici
	13 7 b	Class:

THE FIRST TERM TEST - ENGLISH 8

Time allowance: 45 mins Period: 54 - School year: 2022- 2023

> rRUC G HC ÚC

Date: 29 / 12 /2022

Mark		Teach	er's remarks
A. Listening: Lis	ten to a tour guide giving	information about th	e Giong Festival and
	et answers. You will listen	51	c Giong I convai ana
	iong Festival held?	TWICE (Tpt)	
A. In Dong Anh I		B. In Dong Da D	istrict. Ha Noi
C. In Soc Son Dis		D. In Ha Dong D	
	held to commemorate Sain		
A. the An	B. the Ming	C. the Mongols	
3. When is the fes		e. the wongois	
	of the 4 th lunar month	grafia disaman <mark>E</mark> Teria	
the second secon	y of the 4 th lunar month		
	the 12 th of the 4 th lunar r	nonth	
	the 12 th of the 5 th lunar r		
	ls, aplay is p		
A. tuong	B. xoe	C. cai luong	D. cheo
and the first of the second	nows our love for the	Made hold from higher t	
A. highland	B. motherland	C. island	D. Ireland
B. Phonetics (0.	8 <i>pt</i>)	događeno potemirali se probeditali i s	and Santas College of the
The second of th	rd which has the underlin	ed part pronounced d	ifferently from the others
(0.4 pt)	her comment of the second	a Mark a radio galgi	locoly assassa III
The state of the s	B. family	C. grand	D. buffalo
7. A. agreed	B. liked	C. missed	D. watched
	ord which has a different :	stress pattern from the	e others. (0.4 pt)
8. A. relax	B. reflect	C. defeat	D. worship
9. A. cutlery	B. convenient	C. ocassion	D. pagoda
1000000			
the state of the s	nd grammar (3 pts)		
	t answer to complete the f	_	
	know something about the	egroup	or Viet Nam when he
visited the museu		0 1	D
A. culture	B. cultural	C. cultured	D. culturing
	teachers and students		
A. has to	B. have to	C. need to	D. haven't to
12. Ba works	so he ofte	en gets worse marks th	an Iuan.

A. lazier	B. more lazily	C. lazilie	er J	D. more lazy
13. Our family's cus	toms and tradition	is make us feel a s	sense of	ĸ
A. humor	B. liking	C. belong	ing D). unique
14 pl	ays a more impor	tant role in a Giara	ai family? - Wo	men do.
A. Why	B. Who	C. Which		D. What
15. Mai enjoys	to :	music, especially	pop music in he	er free time.
A. hearing	B. playing	C. listeni	ing	D. talking
16. We do not have	many carnivals in	Viet Nam;	, we	have many special
traditions.				
A. Moreover	B .While	C. Never	theless	D. Although
17. Mai: "Would you	a like to go to the	beach this weeken	ıd?"	
Hoa: "	.,,			
A. No, I won't		В	. No, I wouldn'	t
C. No, I would		D	. Sorry, I'm bu	sy.
II. Choose the unde	erlined part that n	eeds correction in	each of the fo	llowing sentences (
0.6 pt)				
18. Banh Chung is o	ne of <u>a</u> most tradit	tional dishes at Te	t in Viet Nam.	
Α	В	C D		
19. While I watched	the performance,	I met one of my o	ld <u>friends</u> yeste	rday.
A	В	C	D	
20. Some people thin	nk young people s	hould to follow the	e tradition of th	e society.
	A	B C	D	
III. Choose the work	d or phrase that is	CLOSEST in me	caning to the ur	iderlined part in
each of the following				
21. Tet Holiday is th	e most important	festival in Vietnan	n which <u>takes r</u>	olace in late January
or early February.				
A. appears				
22. Ancestor worship				2.
Application of the continued with a figure of the continued of the continu	B. unimportant		D. active	
IV. Choose the word			eaning to the u	ınderlined part in
each of the following				
23. Vy broke with the				
	B. followed	C. connected	D. joined	
24. Lan enjoys living	g in the country sid	le because it is ver		
A. silent	B. noisy	C. loud	D. peacef	ùl
D. Reading (1.6 pt)				
I. Read the passage	and choose the co	rrect answer to co	omplete the pas	ssage. (0.8pt)
Hi Nick,				
Great to receive you				
you my family cus				
spending Saturdays	together. You may	ask why not Sur	ndays. It's simp	ole because my mum

works on Sundays. Saturdays, we always go out. Sometimes we visit our grandparents in Vung Tau. Sometimes we go on a picnic in the park or a nearby beauty spot. You asked me about the Tet holiday, right? There's a (27) make tet cake and cook braised pork and eggs (thit kho trung). Tet cake is similar to chung cake in Ha Noi, but it's long, not square. Braised pork and eggs is our traditional dish for Tet. It's so delicious! (28) you come here, my mum will cook it for you. What about your family? Share with me the customs and traditions you follow. Cheers, Ha 25. A. share B. sharing C. to share D. shared 26. A. to B. of C. for D. with 27. A. tradition B. customs C. thing D. regulation 28. A. When B. While C. Unless D. Although

II. Read the passage and choose the correct answers for the questions. (0.8 pt)

Tet in Viet Nam starts with the first new moon, usually in late January or early February. The celebrations usually last for three days. The Vietnamese celebrate Tet with family gatherings, wonderful foods and lion dances. Let's take a look at some of the traditions linked to Tet, the most popular festival in Viet Nam.

Red is a bright, happy colour that keeps away bad spirits. That's why people decorate their homes with red and yellow to bring good luck for the next year. Also, parents and grandparents give children special lucky money in red envelopes.

One thing people avoid during Tet is sweeping the house. Before Tet, the Vietnamese clean their houses to clear out any bad luck from the previous year. People finish cleaning before New Year's Day because they believe you'll brush away your good luck if you sweep the house during Tet. People also buy branches of apricot blossom or peach blossom, which symbolise a long life, to decorate their houses.

Traditionally, people travel back to their hometowns to celebrate Tet with their family. During their stay, they visit relatives and have large meals together. They wear colourful new clothes to bring them good luck for the coming new year. They also visit flower fairs and calligraphy markets where calligraphers can write poems on "giấy dó", wood or stone for them.

- 29. What is the best title of the passage?
- A. Family gatherings on Tet holidays.
- B. Tet in Viet Nam.
- C. Traditional celebrations in Viet Nam.
- D. Popular activities during Tet holidays.
- 30. According to the passage, how long does Tet usually last?
- A. For a long time.

B. For three days.

C. In early February.

- D. In late January.
- 31. Which of the following is NOT true, according to the passage?
- A. Houses are decorated with branches of apricot blossom or peach blossom.

B. Apricot blossom and peach blossom symbolise a long life. C. People finish cleaning their houses before New Year's Day. D. The Vietnamese clean their houses during Tet. 32. Why do people buy apricot blossom and peach blossom at Tet? A. Because they symbolise good luck. B. Because they symbolise a long life to decorate their houses. C. Because they are traditions. D. Because they are beautiful. E. Writing (1.6 pt) I. Choose the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to the given one (0.8 pt) 33. Lang Lieu couldn't buy any special food because he was very poor. A. Lang Lieu couldn't buy any special food although he was very poor. B. Lang Lieu couldn't buy any special food if he was very poor. C. Lang Lieu was very poor when he couldn't buy any special food. D. Lang Lieu was very poor, so he couldn't buy any special food. 34. Does your mother need to go to work on Saturday? - No, she doesn't. A. My mother hasn't to go to work on Saturday. B. My mother mustn't go to work on Saturday. C. My mother shouldn't go to work on Saturday. D. My mother doesn't have to go to work on Saturday. 35. I adore playing tennis with my friends every weekend. A. I am interested in playing tennis with my friends every weekend. B. I am keen in playing tennis with my friends every weekend. C. I am fond to playing tennis with my friends every weekend. D. I am hooked on play tennis with my friends every weekend. 36. When we arrived, the children were playing "Hide and Seek" A. The children played "Hide and Seek" and then we arrived. B. While the children were playing "Hide and Seek", we arrived. C. We arrived at the same time the children played "Hide and Seek". D. We didn't arrive until the children played "Hide and Seek". II. Rewrite the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first one. (0.8 pt) 37. What is the distance between your hometown and your school? 38. Your village is so beautiful! What 39. The girl studied hard, but she didn't pass the examination. Although..... 40. Tennis isn't as dangerous as snowboarding. Snowboarding

---- Good luck to you -

Time allowance: 45 mins

PHUC DONG LOWER SECONDARY SCHOOL

Code 802 (Chinh this) Name:....

LONG BIEN DISTRICT PEOPLE'S COMMITTEE

Class:

THE FIRST TERM TEST - ENGLISH 8

Period: 54 - School year: 2022- 2023 Date: 29 / 12 /2022

Mark		Teac	her's remarks
A. Listening: Li	sten to a tour guide giving	information about to	he Giong Festival and
10 7 1	ct answers. You will listen	The state of the s	estendin e la
	Giong Festival held?	(1)	
A. In Soc Son Di	C	B. In Dong Da I	District, Ha Noi.
C. In Dong Anh	•	D. In Ha Dong I	
2. When is the fe			s ip sola tenesal i s i i
28	of the 4 th lunar month		
· ·	o the 12 th of the 4 th lunar r	nonth	
120	y of the 4 th lunar month		
	o the 12 th of the 5 th lunar r	nonth	
	s held to commemorate Sain		ed .
	B. the Ming		D. the An
The rest recovered to the same and the	ills, aplay is p		
A. tuong		C. cai luong	D. xoe
5. This festival s	hows our love for the	the there is a part of a	
A. highland	B. motherland	C. island	D. Ireland
Country to the transfer of the	as transact of their residency injurishment of the Arthur of the	Secretaria de la compansión de la compan	was with the first state of the
B. Phonetics (0			and and the office of the control of
	ord which has a different s		
6. A. relax	B. reflect	C. defeat	D. worship
7. A. cutlery	B. convenient	C. ocassion	D. pagoda
II. Choose the w	ord which has the underli	ned part pronounced	differently from the
others. (0.4 pt)			
8. A. lantern	B. family	C. grand	D. buffalo
9. A. agreed	B. liked	C. missed	D. watched
C. Vocabulary	and grammar (3 pts)		
	ord or phrase that is OPPO	SITE in meaning to	the underlined part in
	owing sentences. (0.4 pt)	•	
	ith the family tradition and	chose to be a singer	instead of being a teache
A. united	B. followed	C. connected	D. joined
	iving in the country side be	cause it is very quiet	ra vega kör att og kaldes
A. silent	B. noisy	C. loud	D. peaceful

11. Choose the unact	unca pari inai need	is correction in each of	the jollowing sentences
0.6 pt)			• 6
12. Banh Chung is or	ne of a most tradition	nal dishes at Tet in Viet	Nam.
A	B C	D	
13. While I watched	the performance, I n	net one of my old friend	ds vesterday.
A			D
14. Some people thin	k voung people sho	uld to follow the tradition	on of the society
	A 81 1 ===	ВС	D
			o the underlined part in
each of the following			o ine unacrimea pari in
			takes place in late Januar
or early February.	o most important res	tivai in victiam winen	takes place in late samual
A. appears	B. occurs	C. brings	D. holds
the second secon		cant role in Vietnames	
A. important			
	•	nt C. minor	D. active
		the following sentence.	
traditions.	many carnivals in v	iet Nam;	_, we have many special
	D WILL		
	B.While		D. Although
18. Mai: "Would you	1 like to go to the be	ach this weekend?"	
Hoa: "	·"		Typica by a god v 1.74
A. No, I won't		B. No, I v	
C. No, I would			I'm busy.
		the grow	up of Viet Nam when he
visited the museum			
A. culture		C. cultured	The state of the s
	and the second s	follow	
A. has to	B. have to	C. need to	
21. Ba works		often gets worse marks	than Tuan.
A. lazier	B. more lazily	C. lazilier	D. more lazy
22. Our family's cus	toms and traditions	make us feel a sense of	a select and without it and
A. humor	B. liking	C. belonging	D. unique
23 pl	ays a more importar	nt role in a Giarai family	? – Women do.
A. Why	B. Who	C. Which	D. What
24. Mai enjoys	to mu	usic, especially pop mus	sic in her free time.
A. hearing		C. listening	
			s contained d
D. Reading (1.6 pt))	The second	
I. Read the passage	and choose the corr	rect answer to complete	the passage. (0.8pt)
Hi Nick,			
Great to receive you	r email. Because yo	ou'll be here soon, I'd li	ke (25) wi
200		s. Well, we have the	
	ACCORDANGE AND ACCOUNT OF THE PROPERTY OF THE	The state of the s	

31. Which of the following is NOT true, according to the passage? A. Houses are decorated with branches of apricot blossom or peach blossom. B. Apricot blossom and peach blossom symbolise a long life. C. People finish cleaning their houses before New Year's Day. D. The Vietnamese clean their houses during Tet. 32. Why do people buy apricot blossom and peach blossom at Tet? A. Because they symbolise good luck. B. Because they symbolise a long life to decorate their houses. C. Because they are traditions. D. Because they are beautiful. E. Writing (1.6 pt) I. Choose the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to the given one (0.8 pt) 33. I adore playing tennis with my friends every weekend. A. I am interested in playing tennis with my friends every weekend. B. I am keen in playing tennis with my friends every weekend. C. I am fond to playing tennis with my friends every weekend. D. I am hooked on play tennis with my friends every weekend. 34. When we arrived, the children were playing "Hide and Seek" A. The children played "Hide and Seek" and then we arrived. B. While the children were playing "Hide and Seek", we arrived. C. We arrived at the same time the children played "Hide and Seek". D. We didn't arrive until the children played "Hide and Seek". 35. Lang Lieu couldn't buy any special food because he was very poor. A. Lang Lieu couldn't buy any special food although he was very poor. B. Lang Lieu couldn't buy any special food if he was very poor. C. Lang Lieu was very poor when he couldn't buy any special food. D. Lang Lieu was very poor, so he couldn't buy any special food. 36. Does your mother need to go to work on Saturday? - No, she doesn't. A. My mother hasn't to go to work on Saturday. B. My mother mustn't go to work on Saturday. C. My mother shouldn't go to work on Saturday. D. My mother doesn't have to go to work on Saturday. II. Rewrite the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first one. (0.8 pt) 37. Your village is so beautiful! What 38. The girl studied hard, but she didn't pass the examination. Although..... 39. Tennis isn't as dangerous as snowboarding. Snowboarding 40. What is the distance between your hometown and your school? ---- Good luck to you -

spending Saturdays together. You may ask why not Sundays. It's simple because my mum works on Sundays.

On Saturdays, we always go out. Sometimes we visit our grandparents in Vung Tau. Sometimes we go on a picnic in the park or a nearby beauty spot. You asked me about the Tet holiday, right? There's a (27) ______ that we make tet cake and cook braised pork and eggs (thit kho trung). Tet cake is similar to chung cake in Ha Noi, but it's long, not square. Braised pork and eggs is our traditional dish for Tet. It's so delicious! (28) ______ you come here, my mum will cook it for you. What about your family? Share with me the customs and traditions you follow. Cheers,

Ha

25. A. to share	B. sharing	C. share	D. shared
26. A. to	B. for	C. of	D. with
27. A. tradition	B. customs	C. thing	D. regulation
28. A.While	B.When	C. Unless	D. Although

II. Read the passage and choose the correct answers for the questions. (0.8 pt)

Tet in Viet Nam starts with the first new moon, usually in late January or early February. The celebrations usually last for three days. The Vietnamese celebrate Tet with family gatherings, wonderful foods and lion dances. Let's take a look at some of the traditions linked to Tet, the most popular festival in Viet Nam.

Red is a bright, happy colour that keeps away bad spirits. That's why people decorate their homes with red and yellow to bring good luck for the next year. Also, parents and grandparents give children special lucky money in red envelopes.

One thing people avoid during Tet is sweeping the house. Before Tet, the Vietnamese clean their houses to clear out any bad luck from the previous year. People finish cleaning before New Year's Day because they believe you'll brush away your good luck if you sweep the house during Tet. People also buy branches of apricot blossom or peach blossom, which symbolise a long life, to decorate their houses.

Traditionally, people travel back to their hometowns to celebrate Tet with their family. During their stay, they visit relatives and have large meals together. They wear colourful new clothes to bring them good luck for the coming new year. They also visit flower fairs and calligraphy markets where calligraphers can write poems on "giấy dó", wood or stone for them.

- 29. What is the best title of the passage?
- A. Family gatherings on Tet holidays.
- B. Tet in Viet Nam.
- C. Traditional celebrations in Viet Nam.
- D. Popular activities during Tet holidays.
- 30. According to the passage, how long does Tet usually last?
- A. For a long time.

B. For three days.

C. In early February.

D. In late January.

LONG BIEN DISTRICT PEOPLE'S COMMITTEE PHUC DONG LOWER SECONDARY SCHOOL

Code 803 (Chirk thui')
Class:

THE	FIRST	TERM	TEST .	- ENGL	ISH	8
-----	-------	-------------	--------	--------	-----	---

Time allowance: 45 mins

Period: 54 - School year: 2022- 2023

Date: 29 / 12 /2022

Mark		Teacher's remarks		
A. Listening: Lis	ten to a tour guide giving	information about th	e Giong Festival and	
choose the correc	ct answers. You will listen	TWICE (1pt)		
1. Where is the G	iong Festival held?			
A. In Soc Son Dis		B. In Dong Da Da		
C. In Dong Anh I		D. In Ha Dong D	istrict, Ha Noi.	
2. When is the fee				
	of the 4 th lunar month			
	the 12 th of the 4 th lunar i	nonth		
The second secon	y of the 4 th lunar month			
	the 12 th of the 5 th lunar			
	held to commemorate Sai	the same of the sa		
	B. the Ming	C. the Mongols	D. the An	
	ls, aplay is p			
A. tuong	B. cheo		D. xoe	
the service of the contract of	nows our love for the	The second section of the sect	The Table 1	
A. highland	B. motherland	C. Island	D. Ireland	
B. Phonetics (0.	8 pt)			
	rd which has a different s	tress pattern from the	others. (0.4 pt)	
6. A. cutlery		C. ocassion	D. pagoda	
7. A. relax	B. reflect	C. defeat	D. worship	
II. Choose the wo	ord which has the underli	ned part pronounced o	differently from the	
others. (0.4 pt)				
8. A. agreed	B. lik <u>ed</u>	C. missed	D. watched	
9. A. lantern	B. family	C. grand	D. buffalo	
			analas y	
C. Vocabulary a	nd grammar (3 pts)			
I. Choose the und	derlined part that needs co	orrection in each of th	e following sentences	
0.6 pt)				
10. Some people	think young people should	to follow the tradition	of the society.	
	A B	С	D	
11. Banh Chung i	s one of <u>a</u> most <u>traditional</u>	_dishes <u>at Tet in Viet N</u>	Nam.	
Α	ВС	D		



12. While I watche	d the performance, I m	<u>et</u> one of my old <u>friends</u>	yesterday.
Α	В		
II. Choose the best	answer to complete th	e following sentences.	(1.6 pt)
13. At school, the t	eachers and students _	follow t	the rules.
A. has to	B. have to	C. need to	D. haven't to
14. We do not hav	e many carnivals in Vi	et Nam;	, we have many special
traditions.			
A. Moreover	B .While	C. Nevertheless	D. Although
15. Our family's cu	istoms and traditions m	nake us feel a sense of _	
		C. belonging	
16. Ba works	so he o	ften gets worse marks th	an Tuan.
A. lazier	B. more lazily	C. lazilier	D. more lazy
17. Mai: "Would y	ou like to go to the bea	ch this weekend?"	
Hoa: "	.,,		
A. No, I won't		B. No, I wo	ouldn't
C. No, I would		D. Sorry, I	'm busy.
18. Jane wants to k	now something about	the group	of Viet Nam when he
visited the museum		en , out 1 1 (n	
		C. cultured	D. culturing
		t role in a Giarai family?	
A. Why	B. Who	C. Which	D. What
20. Mai enjoys	to mu	sic, especially pop music	e in her free time.
		C. listening	
III. Choose the wo	ord or phrase that is O	PPOSITE in meaning to	o the underlined part in
each of the follow	ing sentences. (0.4 pt)	And white the second	
21. Lan enjoys livi	ng in the country side	because it is very quiet.	
A. silent	B. noisy	C. loud	D. peaceful
22. Vy broke with	the family tradition ar	nd chose to be a singer in	nstead of being a teacher.
A. united	B. followed		D. joined
III. Choose the wo	ord or phrase that is C	LOSEST in meaning to	the underlined part in
each of the follow	ing sentences. (0.4 pt)		
23. Ancestor worsh	hipping plays a signific	cant role in Vietnamese	culture.
A. important	B. unimporta	nt C. minor	D. active
24. Tet Holiday is	the most important fes	tival in Vietnam which 1	takes place in late January
or early February.			
A. appears	B. occurs	C. brings	D. holds
D Dooding (14-	14)		
D. Reading (1.6 p	5	ect answers for the ques	stions (0.8 pt)
			January or early February
			celebrate Tet with family
THE CEICHIAHUIIS	abadily last for thice	wwith the tremminose	

	_		trung). Tet cake is similar rk and eggs is our traditional	
			ny mum will cook it for you.	
			and traditions you follow.	
Cheers,				
На				
29. A. to share	B. sharing	C. share	D. shared	
30. A. to	B. for	C. of	D. with	
31. A. tradition	B. customs	C. thing	D. regulation	
32. A. While	B. When	C. Unless	D. Although	
E. Writing (1.6 pt)	B. When			
I. Choose the sentence	that is CLOSEST in	meaning to the giv	ven one (0.8 pt)	
33. Does your mother				
A. My mother hasn't to			,	
B. My mother mustn't	The second secon			
C. My mother shouldn				
D. My mother doesn't				
34. I adore playing te				
A. I am interested in p		1 (A)	end.	
B. I am keen in playing				
C. I am fond to playing				
D. I am hooked on play				
35. When we arrived,			Seek"	
A. The children played				
B. While the children				
C. We arrived at the sa				
D. We didn't arrive un				
36. Lang Lieu couldn	't buy any special fo	od because he was	very poor.	
A. Lang Lieu couldn't				
B. Lang Lieu couldn't				
C. Lang Lieu was very				
D. Lang Lieu was very				
			g to the first one. (0.8 pt)	
37 Tennis isn't as dan	gerous as snowboardi	ng.		
Snowboarding	Company of the Feet 1.5			
38 Your village is so h	neautiful!			
What			1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1	
39. What is the distanc				
How				
40. The girl studied hard, but she didn't pass the examination.				
Although				
Good luck to you				

gatherings, wonderful foods and lion dances. Let's take a look at some of the traditions linked to Tet, the most popular festival in Viet Nam.

Red is a bright, happy colour that keeps away bad spirits. That's why people decorate their homes with red and yellow to bring good luck for the next year. Also, parents and grandparents give children special lucky money in red envelopes.

One thing people avoid during Tet is sweeping the house. Before Tet, the Vietnamese clean their houses to clear out any bad luck from the previous year. People finish cleaning before New Year's Day because they believe you'll brush away your good luck if you sweep the house during Tet. People also buy branches of apricot blossom or peach blossom, which symbolise a long life, to decorate their houses.

Traditionally, people travel back to their hometowns to celebrate Tet with their family. During their stay, they visit relatives and have large meals together. They wear colourful new clothes to bring them good luck for the coming new year. They also visit flower fairs and calligraphy markets where calligraphers can write poems on "giáy dó", wood or stone for them.

- 25. What is the best title of the passage?
- A. Family gatherings on Tet holidays.
- B. Tet in Viet Nam.
- C. Traditional celebrations in Viet Nam.
- D. Popular activities during Tet holidays.
- 26. According to the passage, how long does Tet usually last?
- A. For a long time.

B. For three days.

C. In early February.

- D. In late January.
- 27. Which of the following is NOT true, according to the passage?
- A. Houses are decorated with branches of apricot blossom or peach blossom.
- B. Apricot blossom and peach blossom symbolise a long life.
- C. People finish cleaning their houses before New Year's Day.
- D. The Vietnamese clean their houses during Tet.
- 28. Why do people buy apricot blossom and peach blossom at Tet?
- A. Because they symbolise good luck.
- B. Because they symbolise a long life to decorate their houses.
- C. Because they are traditions.
- D. Because they are beautiful.
- II. Read the passage and choose the correct answer to complete the passage. (0.8pt) Hi Nick,

Great to receive your email. Because you'll be here soon, I'd like (29) _____ with you my family customs and traditions. Well, we have the custom (30) ____ spending Saturdays together. You may ask why not Sundays. It's simple because my mum works on Sundays.

On Saturdays, we always go out. Sometimes we visit our grandparents in Vung Tau. Sometimes we go on a picnic in the park or a nearby beauty spot. You asked me about the Tet holiday, right? There's a (31) ______ that we

LONG BIEN DISTRICT PEOPLE'S COMMITTEE PHUC DONG LOWER SECONDARY SCHOOL

Code 804

(Chihh theli)

Class: Name:....

THE FIRST TERM TEST - ENGLISH 8

Time allowance: 45 mins

Period: 54 - School year: 2022- 2023

Date: 29 / 12 /2022

Mark		Teach	er's remarks
A Listening: List	en to a tour guide giving	g information about th	e Giong Festival and
choose the correct	t answers. You will lister	n TWICE (1pt)	
	ong Festival held?		
A. In Ha Dong Dis		B. In Dong Da D	istrict, Ha Noi.
C. In Dong Anh D		D. In Soc Son Di	
2. When is the fest			
	the 12 th of the 4 th lunar	month	
	of the 4 th lunar month		
	of the 4 th lunar month		
	the 12 th of the 5 th lunar	month	
	held to commemorate Sa		has all really built
	B. the An	C. the Mongols	
4. When night fall	s, aplay is	performed.	
A. tuong	B. cai luong	C. cheo	D. xoe
5. This festival she	ows our love for the	en general de la companya de la comp	
	B. highland		D. Ireland
en e en estado en	land house ashine a his work.	ment to the transport of a service of a service of	E
	nd grammar (3 pts)		
I. Choose the best	t answer to complete the	following sentences. (1.6 pt)
6. Our family's cu	stoms and traditions mal	ke us feel a sense of	
A. humor	B. liking		
7. At school, the to	eachers and students	follow th	
A. has to		C. need to	
8. Mai: "Would yo Hoa: "	ou like to go to the beach	this weekend?"	ani ki eMenjiladiyi na 1922. Patana Jazan
A. No, I won't	and the second	B. No, I wo	ouldn't
C. No, I would		D. Sorry, I'	'm busy.
	e many carnivals in Viet	Nam; ,	we have many specia
traditions.		na na - na amatatan	A Mend the paramet
A. Moreover	B .While	C. Nevertheless	D. Although
	so he of	ten gets worse marks th	an Tuan.
	B. more lazily		
	know something about th		
	m of Ethnology		

A. culture	B. cultural	C. cultured	D. culturing
12. Mai enjoys	to mu	sic, especially pop mi	usic in her free time.
A. hearing		C. listening	
13	plays a more important		
A. Why	B. Who	C. Which	D. What
II. Choose the wo	ord or phrase that is CL	OSEST in meaning	to the underlined part in
	ving sentences. (0.4 pt)		
14. Ancestor wors	shipping plays a <u>signific</u>	ant role in Vietname	se culture.
A. important	B. unimportar	t C. minor	D. active
15. Tet Holiday is	the most important fest	ival in Vietnam whic	h takes place in late January
or early February.			
A. appears	B. occurs	C. brings	D. holds
III. Choose the w	ord or phrase that is O	PPOSITE in meaning	g to the underlined part in
each of the follow	ving sentences. (0.4 pt)		The state of the s
16. Lan enjoys liv	ring in the country side b	because it is very quie	<u>et</u> .
A. silent	B. noisy	C. loud	D. peaceful
17. Vy broke wit	h the family tradition an	d chose to be a singe	r instead of being a teacher.
A. united	B. followed	C. connected	D. joined
IV. Choose the un	nderlined part that need	ls correction in each	of the following sentences (
0.6 pt)		18 2 2 2 2	·
18. While I watch	ed the performance, I m	et one of my old frier	nds yesterday.
Α	В		D
19. Some people t	hink young people shou	ald to follow the tradit	ion of the society.
		В С	D
	s one of <u>a</u> most <u>tradition</u>	al dishes at Tet in Vie	et Nam.
Α	B C	D	
C. Phonetics (0.8			resourch den production
	d which has the underl	ined part pronounce	d differently from the others
(0.4 pt)	~ " .		
21. A. agre <u>ed</u>	B. lik <u>ed</u>	C. missed	D. watched
22. A. lantern	B. f <u>a</u> mily	C. gr <u>a</u> nd	D. buffalo
II. Choose the wo	rd which has a differen	t stress pattern from	the others. (0.4 pt)
23. A. cutlery	B. convenient	C. ocassion	D. pagoda
24. A. relax	B. reflect	C. defeat	D. worship
D. Reading (1.6)	pt)		
I. Read the passag Hi Nick,	ge and choose the corre	ct answer to complet	e the passage. (0.8pt)
			d like (25)
			custom (26)
spending Saturday mum works on Su		ask wny not Sunday	s. It's simple because my

On Saturdays, we always go out. Sometimes we visit our grandparents in Vung Tau. Sometimes we go on a picnic in the park or a nearby beauty spot. You asked me about the Tet holiday, right? There's a (27) and cook braised pork and eggs (thit kho trung). Tet cake is similar to chung cake in Ha Noi, but it's long, not square. Braised pork and eggs is our traditional dish for Tet. It's so delicious! (28) _____ you come here, my mum will cook it for you. What about your family? Share with me the customs and traditions you follow. Cheers, Ha 25. A. to share B. sharing C. share D. shared 26. A. to B. for C. of D. with 27. A. tradition B. customs C. thing D. regulation 28. A. While B.When C. Unless

II. Read the passage and choose the correct answers for the questions. (0.8 pt)

Tet in Viet Nam starts with the first new moon, usually in late January or early February. The celebrations usually last for three days. The Vietnamese celebrate Tet with family gatherings, wonderful foods and lion dances. Let's take a look at some of the traditions linked to Tet, the most popular festival in Viet Nam.

Red is a bright, happy colour that keeps away bad spirits. That's why people decorate their homes with red and yellow to bring good luck for the next year. Also, parents and grandparents give children special lucky money in red envelopes.

One thing people avoid during Tet is sweeping the house. Before Tet, the Vietnamese clean their houses to clear out any bad luck from the previous year. People finish cleaning before New Year's Day because they believe you'll brush away your good luck if you sweep the house during Tet. People also buy branches of apricot blossom or peach blossom, which symbolise a long life, to decorate their houses.

Traditionally, people travel back to their hometowns to celebrate Tet with their family. During their stay, they visit relatives and have large meals together. They wear colourful new clothes to bring them good luck for the coming new year. They also visit flower fairs and calligraphy markets where calligraphers can write poems on "giấy đó", wood or stone for them.

- 29. What is the best title of the passage?
- A. Tet in Viet Nam.
- B. Family gatherings on Tet holidays.
- C. Traditional celebrations in Viet Nam.
- D. Popular activities during Tet holidays.
- 30. According to the passage, how long does Tet usually last?
- A. For a long time.

B. In late January.

C. In early February.

- D. For three days.
- 31. Which of the following is NOT true, according to the passage?
- A. Houses are decorated with branches of apricot blossom or peach blossom.



D. Although

B. Apricot blossom and peach blossom symbolise a long life. C. The Vietnamese clean their houses during Tet. D. People finish cleaning their houses before New Year's Day. 32. Why do people buy apricot blossom and peach blossom at Tet? A. Because they symbolise good luck. B. Because they symbolise a long life to decorate their houses. C. Because they are traditions. D. Because they are beautiful. E. Writing (1.6 pt) I. Choose the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to the given one (0.8 pt) 33. When we arrived, the children were playing "Hide and Seek" A. The children played "Hide and Seek" and then we arrived. B. While the children were playing "Hide and Seek", we arrived. C. We arrived at the same time the children played "Hide and Seek". D. We didn't arrive until the children played "Hide and Seek". 34. I adore playing tennis with my friends every weekend. A. I am interested in playing tennis with my friends every weekend. B. I am keen in playing tennis with my friends every weekend. C. I am fond to playing tennis with my friends every weekend. D. I am hooked on play tennis with my friends every weekend. 35. Does your mother need to go to work on Saturday? - No, she doesn't. A. My mother hasn't to go to work on Saturday. B. My mother mustn't go to work on Saturday. C. My mother shouldn't go to work on Saturday. D. My mother doesn't have to go to work on Saturday. 36. Lang Lieu couldn't buy any special food because he was very poor. A. Lang Lieu couldn't buy any special food although he was very poor. B. Lang Lieu couldn't buy any special food if he was very poor. C. Lang Lieu was very poor when he couldn't buy any special food. D. Lang Lieu was very poor, so he couldn't buy any special food. II. Rewrite the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first one. (0.8 pt) 37. The girl studied hard, but she didn't pass the examination. 38. Tennis isn't as dangerous as snowboarding. Snowboarding 39. Your village is so beautiful! 40. What is the distance between your hometown and your school? ---- Good luck to you ---